
 

LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION PUBLIC HEARING AND MEETING 

October 4, 2021 

The members in attendance: George Downes, Joe Hafer; Sally Storad as an alternate.  Chairman Downes 

appointed Sally Storad to the Zoning Commission as a voting member.  Trustee Don Ackerman and 

Zoning Inspector Ron Weekley were also present.   

Hafer made a motion to approve the September 13, 2021 meeting minutes, seconded by Storad.  

Minutes approved. 

Trustee Ackerman informed of Township news that John McClellan has retired and Ann Ackerman has 

been appointed as the fiscal officer as of October 1, 2021. He mentioned the importance of keeping in 

mind individuals that would be a good fit for future open positions. It is largely beneficial to have 

smooth transitions to keep the flow of operations. 

Storad asked about the education background needed for the fiscal officer position. Ackerman stated 

there was no educational requirement to hold this position. 

Weekley spoke about the landlocked property on the corner of 212 and Kerns and the Shetler property 

was again discussed.  

Zoning Commission discussed and reviewed section 204.10 and the added definition: fence- security. 

Storad motioned for approval, seconded by Hafer.  

Hafer requested a color key to reference when referring to zoning workbook. 

Section 203.10 Outdoor lighting, 211.10 Glare and 211.5 Noise pollution to be discussed next meeting. 

Hafer made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Storad. Meeting adjourned @ 8:50 p.m. 

The next Zoning Commission meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 8, 2021 at the Lawrence 

Township Building at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Martina Mann 


